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    TRUSTEE SPECIAL MEETING AGENDA     
  
June 26, 2023 – 5:30 PM   
The public was notified of this Special Meeting by an e-mail Sunshine Law Notice to the Meeting Notification List, information placed on the Township’s website, and the electronic sign.  A Sign-in Sheet is available at the beginning of the Meeting to be attached to the Meeting Minutes.     
     
THE CHAIR CALLS THE SPECIAL MEETING TO ORDER AT 5:33 P.M.      
 
  Roll Call: Richard A. Patz; Yes	 Russell F. Mazzola;   Yes	 Richard H. Reville  Yes      
     
THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE      

A. Discussion with the Town Hall Committee regarding disposition of the old Town Hall building.

Rolfe Grippe began the discussion hoping to get some insight from the Board of Trustees what they want relative to the disposition of the Old Town Hall.  He indicated all eight (8) of the Committee members agree the Old Town Hall should be kept in one form or another. Now they would like to gather input from the community and asked the Trustees if they would be able to assist in the development of dissemination of a survey.
Maggie Boeing reiterated a desire to understand what ideas the Trustees might have included a potential levy.
Rich Reville said the multiple floors in the building is a challenge especially for reuse as a community center. He’s hopeful the Committee could research grants, etc.  Rick Patz also felt there were many examples of historic building reuse.
When asked about the Township’s decision to build a new fire station, Russ Mazzola responded saying they determined a new building would be in the best interests of the Township once the levy failed to buy the bank building.  Rich Reville also commented on the importance of location for emergency response with the new location being much more effective than the prior location. 
Other comments from Mr. Mazzola included a question on how often the building would be used as a community center and who would operate and maintain it.  He felt the building is quaint with a history to it and he would not be in favor of demolishing though the estimate to rehab the building has been estimated to be in the 2-million-dollar range.
Mr. Reville felt he would be willing to put a levy on the ballot but this November he believes there will already be 3 levy questions for the voters, and it would be wise to wait for a future opportunity as requesting funds from the voters without a plan would be irresponsible.
General discussion took place regarding time frames to develop a plan and the consensus of the Trustees was not to let the land go or demolish the building.
Rick Devine from the Historical Society said he planned to begin writing articles on the history associated with the building and the Trustees felt they would be in favor of putting these articles on the Township website.
The Board of Trustees thanked the Committee members for coming in to discuss this issue.

B. Public Comments

Jerry Popile of 231 Beachwood Drive expressed concern for the property across the street continuing code violations.  The Trustees said they would follow up on this matter.

[image: ]     
C.  MOTIONS/RESOULUTIONS     
  
1. The Chair requests Resolution No. 23/06-26 A to approve the proposal by MS Consultants in the amount of 1,493.00 for the research on the storm sewer problem in Norwood Estates.
 
                  Trustee Reville moves;     Trustee Mazzola  seconds.    
              Discussion:    
The Trustees reviewed the intent of this Resolution.
    
                 Roll Call: Richard A. Patz; Yes	 Russell F. Mazzola; Yes	 Richard H. Reville; Yes        
 

2. The Chair requests Resolution No. 23/06-26 B to authorize the hiring of a part-time, temporary employee for the purpose of scanning the Township zoning documents. This position will be an at will employee.
  
              Trustee Mazzola moves;   Trustee  Reville seconds.    
              Discussion:    
    Mr. Black reviewed this proposal and Mr. Patz clarified the intent of the Trustees was to focus on the zoning files and did not plan to scan the blueprints.
               

                   Roll Call: Richard A. Patz; yes	 Russell F. Mazzola; yes	 Richard H. Reville; yes       
    
    
3. The Chair requests Resolution No. 23/06-26 D to approve acceptance of the NOPEC 2023 gas award grant in the amount of $3,426.          
                            Trustee Mazzola moves; Trustee Reville seconds.    
  
                               Discussion:   none
  
                             Roll Call: Richard A. Patz; yes	 Russell F. Mazzola; yes	 Richard H. Reville; yes   

4. The Chair requests Resolution No. 23/06-26 E to authorize payment for invoice #19 for incurred township building costs and change orders.    

Trustee Mazzola moves;  Trustee Reville seconds.

Discussion:
Mr. Black reviewed invoice 19 as well as change orders 7 & 8.
Trustees indicated they would like to meet with Infinity to review prior to authorizing payments.
Mr. Mazzola made a motion to table.  This motion was seconded by Mr. Reville.

Roll Call:  Richard Patz;	yes	Russell F. Mazzola; yes	Richard H. Reville; yes

5. Other Business
a. Mr. Patz indicated huge rocks were in the drainage ditch on Pickwick and 77 Crestview and this is a violation of Summit County Soil and Water.  Trustee consensus was to have the County engineers look at this.
b. Mr. Patz questioned the cattails in the ditch on Beacon Hill.  Mr. Mazzola requested the zoning inspector look at this and issue a tall grass letter.
c. Mr. Patz requested an update on the grass blowing into the right of way on Bayberry.  Mr. Black reported he plans to sweep the road, issue a letter to all residents saying the blowing of grass into the right of way is not permitted and to follow that up with citations should this continue.
d. Mr. Patz asked if staff felt the need for further training on the excavator.  Mr. Black felt the staff was pretty close to capacity at the moment but also felt the staff was performing their work very well.  He felt August would be a better time to look at potential training needs.
e. Mr. Patz reported to the other Trustees that he felt having staff review the personnel handbook prior to having legal counsel review might be more efficient.  The Board concurred on this approach.
f. Discussion took place on the issue of purchasing a hot patch machine or continuing to use Sagamore’s.
g. Discussion took place on efficient use of staff time although in some cases an easy fix develops complications that were not anticipated and the fix takes longer than expected.
h. The Board of Trustees indicated they would like to pay for the ambulance using inheritance tax dollars and requested staff prepare a Resolution to this effect.
i. Discussion took place on the potential of the Director of Township Services to use an iPad for documenting things in the community.  Mr. Black also complimented Ms. Flauto for doing an excellent job with her use of a “wave” in updating the telephone recording.
j. The hot in-place paving project is good to go, and the Trustees requested a pre-construction meeting be scheduled.
k. Mr. Patz clarified the ice cream social is conducted by the Historical Society and the Township is only responsible for plugging in the cooler and providing the chairs.
l. Mr. Black informed the Trustees of plans for an open house at the new location on August 12th from 11:00 an until 3:00 pm.
m. Mr. Mazzola and Mr. Reville discussed the need to rewrite the JEDD agreement for new projects such as the proposed Meijer’s.
n. Mr. Black would like to cancel the current 3G and get a new system.  He also informed the Trustees the fire engine is going to need new tires and the generator did not pass final inspection yet. Finally, Mr. Black inquired if the Trustees had determined if the Sherriff’s Office would be moving to the new building.  

6. The Chair requests Resolution No. 23/06-26 C to enter Executive Session to  discuss contract negotiations.  
    
                            Trustee Mazzola moves;   Trustee Reville seconds.    
  
                      Discussion:   
                       
                             Roll Call: Richard A. Patz; yes	 Russell F. Mazzola; yes	 Richard H. Reville; yes        
   
                Present in Executive Session: Mr. Reville, Mr. Mazzola, Mr. Patz, Mr. Black, Ms. Howington                                       	     Entered Executive Session at 7:58pm.         
                  Executive Session ended at 8:15pm.    
     
    
7. THE CHAIR REQUESTS A MOTION FOR ADJOURNMENT.      
    
	   	      	Trustee Mazzola moves;           Trustee Reville seconds.              
    
             Roll Call: Russell F. Mazzola;  yes      Richard H. Reville; yes       Richard A. Patz; yes            
       
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 P.M.    
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